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A lone piper plays at the Memorial Service at Whirlow Brook Gardens 
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Contact Us  

Our website is at: www.sheffieldu3a.org.uk 

Here you will find all the latest news and information about SU3A - 

including items that do not appear in Links 

 

Joining SU3A or to find out more: 

Rita Webster-Carr Initial Enquiries Officer 

(0114) 230 8866 enquiry sheffieldu3a.org.uk 

Membership number or renewal: 

Lorna Baker Membership Records Officer 

(0114) 236 9025 members sheffieldu3a.org.uk 

Information about Groups: 

Clare Chiba Group A Coordinator 

(01433) 659 864 groupsa sheffieldu3a.org.uk 

Anything else: 

Tricia Pulfrey Secretary 

(0114) 247 3741 secretary sheffieldu3a.org.uk 

Links no. 173 October 2014 

the last date for copy is September 1 

All news and correspondence to the Editor: 

Jenny Emby email: links sheffieldu3a.org.uk (0114) 281 3159 

Remember the contributors' copy code: Early, Literate, 

Accurate and Emailed - to which we must add LEGAL.  
Please do not submit images 'off the internet' unless you 

have permission to use them.  This is theft. 
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I am very pleased to report that our Annual General Meeting was a great 
success this year as we tried a new format.  We were entertained by 
several of our Groups who danced, sang and strummed for us.  We will try 
to repeat it next year and hopefully get more members to come and 
participate. 

Later in this edition you will see a notice telling you about our new 
Meeting Room in the Victoria Hall.  This is a room for ALL SU3A members 
and we hope that you will use it.  We have taken it initially for a year to 
see if it works for us. 

The summer of trips, outings and holidays is passing very quickly.  There 
is an enormous amount of variety out there for members to share, ranging 
from local afternoon outings with special interest groups to holidays both 
overseas and nearer home with the Travel Groups.  There are 
Weekenders and Classical Concertgoer trips so never say that we do not 
cover all tastes. 

The production of Links has been made much easier by taking advantage 
of new technology and the results speak for themselves.  Work is now 
progressing with a proposed new membership management system 
which will support many of the activities your Committee and Coordinators 
undertake and make the task of running such a large organisation easier.  
We had considered engaging consultants to help us but, when we 
investigated the expertise that we have among our membership, we were 
able to obtain help from some of the best technical brains in Sheffield.  
Just because we are retired does not mean that we cannot be useful and 
use all the knowledge that we gained over the years in our working lives. 

It is hoped that new features such as a members-only area on the website 
will reassure those with concerns over privacy and security of personal 
information.  We hope to provide online booking for events, easy payment 
of subscriptions and quick access to news and updates.  Of course great 
care will be taken to ensure that members who do not use computers are 
not disadvantaged.  We hope the system will be introduced at the end of 
the year and more information will follow. 

Unfortunately our last Showroom lecture had to be cancelled.  Roy 
Hattersley found at the last minute that he had double-booked us with a 
trip to Europe.  Thank you to the members of the Lecture Group who rang 
and emailed everyone with tickets to let them know. 

From the Chair  

 

Cover photo courtesy of Paul Whyman 
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I recently attended the Memorial Service held in the SU3A 
Commemorative garden at Whirlow Brook Park.  It was a very moving 
ceremony when we all remembered those that we had lost.  We had a 
chance to see and admire the work done by the Gardening Group to turn 
an overgrown, neglected corner of the gardens into a much admired and 
very beautiful area.  If you have not visited it please do as it is such a 
wonderful achievement.  Another wonderful surprise on the day was when 
Mary Mac presented us with a copy of her painting of the Garden which 
we will hang in our new room, mentioned above. 

We have been lucky in finding a new Deputy Editor to help produce Links.  
Jo Darley has agreed to join the team and we are very grateful to her and 
welcome her aboard.   

Our magazine is the envy of many other U3As in the region.  It is so full of 
information about the Groups and all the special events that take place.  I 
know that the Editor often has to be brutal with her decisions on what to 
include as the space is limited by the cost of the postage and only a set 
number of pages can be included.  There is usually more information 
about the topics to be found on the website. 

We now have a new team of four General Coordinators working on our 
behalf.  They will have let Group Leaders know which one of them is 
responsible for each Group (see page 16).  They will report back to the 
Executive Committee and be responsible for new Groups, waiting lists etc.  
There is a lot to learn, so be kind to them and assist them if they ask for 
your help. 

When planning to write this report I looked back at what had been said 
last July and one of the items was the possibility of a new European 
Travel Group starting up. This has happened and they are planning a 
range of holidays for us to choose.  The cost of all overseas travel has 
escalated and if sometimes prices for holidays and trips organised by U3A 
seem high it is because they are well organised, using good quality travel 
companies and they include an amazing array of extras from local buses 
to overseas guides and entry to all the local sights.  I know that the Travel 
Groups work constantly to compare companies and give value for money.  
They negotiate the best possible prices for us. Thank you. 

I hope that you manage to enjoy your summer whether it be at home or 
away.  U3A does not stop but goes a little quieter over the next couple of 
months.  It is merely resting, gathering its strength for the autumn when 
everything begins anew. 

Jean Stevenson Chair 



 

 5 website: www.sheffieldu3a.org.uk 

Remembrance Service in the 

Commemorative Garden at Whirlow 

Brook Park  

On June 11th the first Memorial Service was held in 
the SU3A Commemorative Garden in Whirlow Brook 
Park.  The plan is for this to be an annual event.  The 
principal organiser of the event was Patsy Gibbon. 

On a fine day the Garden was looking splendid.  The 
event was a fitting culmination of three-and-a-half years of gardening 
work, which had involved close co-operation with Parks Dept. staff and 
been supported by Ã3,000 worth of donations.  

On display was the Book of 
Remembrance, beautifully 
illustrated by SU3Aôs Art groups. 
Visitors had the chance to look 
through it in detail.   

A beautiful painting of the garden 
was very kindly donated by Mary 
Mac, to hang permanently in 
SU3Aôs newly-acquired HQ in the 
centre of town.  

Frank Abel conducted the moving service, which was very well attended, 
and accompanied by a lone piper.  The celebrants then enjoyed 
refreshments, and explored details of the planting.  They also reflected on 
what had been achieved by the Project: consolation for bereaved 
members, a place of pilgimage, the 25th anniversary memorial, publicity 
for SU3A, and a pleasant experience for all park visitors in years to come. 

 

A visitor from Surrey commented: "It 
was a happy event and I really 
enjoyed meeting the great team of 
people that have worked so hard to 
reclaim such a lovely peaceful garden.  
I will look forward to going back there 
soon!" 


